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Yyyyyyyyyyyyyyy 
DRAFT- 05/06/2010 
FINAL –05/13/2010
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES
April 22, 2010 
	Introduction   

    and

Roll Call 
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:03 p.m.  President Jennifer Viramontes presided at the meeting held at Mesquite Elementary School Cafeteria.

     Members present:  Craig Ford, Maria Saenz, and Jennifer Viramontes.  

     Members absent:  Daniel Castillo, and Manuela Huerta.

	Pledge &                

Mission Statement       
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance and New Mexico Pledge were recited and led by Mesquite Elementary Student Council President Raymond Flores and Vice-President Mariah Rodriguez.  The Mission Statement was read by Ms. Saenz.  

	Superintendent's 

Report  
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

     A.  Superintendent’s Report:  

           Mesquite Principal Jacob Montaño welcomed everyone.  Student Council President Raymond Flores and Vice-President Mariah Rodriguez with their sponsor Mrs. Jackee Scarborough bestowed honorary Student Council membership to the board members.

            Teacher Larry Sedillo announced that he was the sponsor to the newly established 4-H Club.  Officers of the club talked about the different ways they are planning to recycle.  The 4-H Club officers gave the Board pine seedlings ready for planting.  

            Superintendent Nava announced that Mr. Sedillo was awarded the Lorraine Schulte Excellence in Teaching in Elementary Schools by the Audubon Society.

            The Ballet Folklorico, which was just formed a year ago, is sponsored by Ms. Meraz and Mrs. Gamon.  They danced two songs from the state of Jalisco.    

            Mr. Montaño introduced Parent Outreach Ambassador Sofia Hernandez.  Mr. Montaño praised Ms. Hernandez for her hard work in helping community members find shelter, food and clothing.  Ms. Hernandez had a power point presentation documenting her work and successes in the Mesquite community. 

            Ms. Ginger Berry told the Board that due to her nomination of Ms. Hernandez for the Las Cruces Sun News Community Super Hero award, Ms. Hernandez won front row tickets to the Jesus Christ Superstar Concert last month.  

            Desert Pride Principal George Foster gave recognition to his secretary, Mrs. Mary Cecily Telles, who was awarded the Who’s Who, Professional of the Year representing Education Administrative Support.  Present to honor Mrs. Telles were Deputy Superintendent Efren Yturralde, her husband and former board member, Mr. Fred Telles and her mother in law.  

            Chaparral H.S. Principal J.D. Diggs recognized senior Zayman Villegas who was awarded the Bill Gates unlimited scholarship. This scholarship will pay college expenses through a Masters Degree.   Zayman had some advice for all underclassmen: “never give up! Anyone can achieve what I have.”  Zayman will be attending U.C.    Santa Barbara.  
            Mr. Diggs informed the Board and Superintendent Nava that last year Chaparral H.S.’s first graduating class received $300,000 in scholarships and this year’s class will receive over a $1 million in scholarships.   
Superintendent Nava announced that Chaparral M.S. and the State of New Mexico were recognized for Chaparral M.S.’s GIGA Project.  Its goal was to increase student achievement in mathematics via full integration of technology and teacher support through an on-site coach in all the math classrooms.  Students demonstrated Geometry Sketchpad at Math Night.  Students spent approximately 1471 hours doing math and have solved approximately 529,665 math problems.  47.9% of the students have shown growth on their MAPS assessment.  This recognition may lead to additional funding to support the other two middle schools.  

	
	B.  President Viramontes apologized for missing the Earth Day celebrations at Vado and Mesquite.  She congratulated them for all of the planting they have done in Mesquite and the Environmental Park.  She thanked Student Council for the shirt.  Mrs. Viramontes congratulated all of the Spelling Bee winners and thanked the staff and their parents for encouraging and taking them to the competitions.  She congratulated Mrs. Telles telling her she appreciates everything she does for the students at DPA.   She also congratulated Zayman Villegas, and agreed with him that anyone can achieve if they put their mind to it with the support of staff, classmates and family.  Mrs. Viramontes invited everyone to attend the District Art Show at Chaparral M.S. which not only showcases the student art but also music, drama and more.  She congratulated Ms. Hernandez and marveled at all that she does for the district.

	Board Member’s Reports
	C.  Board Members  

     Mr. Ford thanked Mr. Montaño for hosting the Board Meeting telling him that the meetings at the schools are always enjoyable.  He expressed congratulations to Ms. Hernandez for her work and to Zayman Villegas for representing Chaparral H.S.  Mr. Ford enjoyed the performances by Ballet Folklorico and told the student council that he would always be proud of his honorary membership.  Mr. Ford said that Band Director Al-Masoud and the Chaparral H.S. band went to the Anthony H.S. Band Festival and took first division superior rating for stage performance.  They also received a first superior rating for site reading… making it two in a row. Mr. Ford read a line from Mr. Al-Masoud’s letter, “I would like to thank all the teachers, staff and administration for teaching me everyday something new about education, you are my mentors”.    He also announced that Chaparral Elementary 6th grade students Lizbeth Guzman, Luis Amaya, Alissa Madrid, and 5th grader Brianna Madrid along with their sponsor Eduardo Munoz took First Place in the Junior Division Future Problem Solvers Competition.  

Manuela Huerta- Absent   

     Daniel Castillo – Absent 

	
	Maria Saenz thanked Mr. Montaño for hosting the meeting, for the shirt and the bag.  Ms. Saenz said she had attended the Spanish Spelling Bee and she thanked Mr. Jose Reyes for bringing the winners of the Spanish Spelling Bee to be recognized. She wished Nataly Ontiveros good luck at the National Spanish Spelling Bee.  Ms. Saenz thanked Mr. Wohlgemuth for helping bring the Spelling Bee winners and Mrs. Flores who coordinated the program.  Ms. Saenz congratulated Mr. Sedillo on establishing the 4-H Club, and for teaching the students the growing of plants which is an essential part of growing up.  She thanked Ms. Gamon and Ms. Meraz for their work with the Ballet Folklorico.  Ms. Saenz congratulated Zaymon Villegas, and wished him well at UC Santa Barbara.  Ms. Saenz ended her comments by expressing thanks to Ms. Berry for nominating POA Sofia Hernandez, and thanked Ms. Hernandez for her outstanding work as part of the POA program. 

	Student Representative
	D.  Student Representative – none

	Personnel Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Board’s information with no action required.                                         

	Modification       

of the Agenda
	4.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the agenda as presented.   Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried. 

	School Board Minutes 
	5.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the April 8, 2010 board minutes.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.      

	Consent                  Agenda
	6.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the consent agenda.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.       

	Open Forum    
	7.   Open Forum:  None

	
	8.  Action Items:   

	School Calendars 2010-2011
	A. Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the School Calendars for 2010-2011.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Quality of Education Survey
	B. Mr. Ford made a motion to approve Quality of Education Survey.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Project Lead the Way MOU
	C. Mr. Ford made a motion to approve theTextbook Adoption for 2010-2011.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Spaceport Project Goals and Budget
	D. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the Spaceport Project Goals and Budget.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Anthony Area Elementary Attendance
	E. Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the Anthony Area Elementary Attendance zones as presented.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Contract Agreement for HELP-NM Vended Meal Service
	F. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the Contract Agreement with HELP-NM for Vended Meal Service.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	PSCOC Standards Based-Capital Outlay 2010-2011
	G. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the PSCOC Standards Based-Capital Outlay 2010-2011 with the priorities changed to 1. Berino Elementary, 2. Gadsden H.S. Trades Building and 3. Desert Pride Academy.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Fleet Fueling Station at the Physical Plant
	H. Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the Fleet Fueling Station at the Physical Plant.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	STHS, GMS, DT, LL, AE Pre K ADA Upgrades
	I. Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the ADA Upgrades for STHS, GMS, DT, LL, and AE Pre-K.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	
	9.  Discussion Items:   

	AP English Credit
	A. Ms. Lozano submitted a request for Alternative Credit for Advanced Placement English IV.  If approved, this will be sent to the Public Education Department.   The course will be an option for graduation as the fourth year English.  Students who take this course will be prepared for the Advanced Placement Exam, and will receive college credit. 

	 New Mexico History Credit
	B.  Ms. Lozano submitted a request for Alternative Credit for New Mexico History. If approved, it will be sent to the Public Education Department.  The reason for this request is when students complete the Grade 7 course, they often wait several years to take the Grade 9-12 course.  This causes a disconnect in the History timeline for students.  The reason for combining the middle school course and the high school course into one course is to engage students in an integrated approach to New Mexico History and address the New Mexico Standards for the history of New Mexico more effectively.  In addition, this would allow high school students options to enroll in other history electives or other electives in general.

	Right of Way Easement at Chaparral  H.S.
	C. A right of way easement is being requested by Dona Ana Community College along the Chaparral High School west property line. 


	Transportation Contract, 2010-2011 School Year 
	D. Associate Superintendent for Support Services Richard Chavez gave the Board information on the Transportation Contract with Boone Transportation.  Mr. Chavez addressed questions and concerns from the Board regarding the addition of busing for Gadsden Elementary.  

	Plan for Gadsden H.S. and Santa Teresa H.S. Fields
	E.  Executive Director for Energy Management and Construction Ralph Gallegos presented the board with information furnished by Athletic Director Bump Elliott on the Synthetic Turf for the football fields at Gadsden H.S. and Santa Teresa H.S.  Mr. Gallegos said they were working on getting drawings and specks to submit to the PSFA.  The turf will include field markings for football and girls and boys soccer games with the school logo in the centerfield.  

	IDEA-B Budget and GISD Early Childhood MOU, 2010-2011
	F. Special Education Director Selma Nevarez provided the Board with information on the IDEA-B Budget and the Early Childhood Memorandum of Understand which includes signatures of all of the service providers.  

	Closed Session 
	10.  Mr. Ford made the motion to go into closed Personnel Session Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 as amended for personnel actions.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 6:59 p.m.   

	Reconvene


	11.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to reconvene in open session.  No action was taken.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 8:09 p.m.   

	Adjourned
	       Mr. Ford made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 8:10 p.m.                      
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        APPROVED BY:
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